ADMINISTRATIVE CONFERENCE OF THE UNITED STATES

mwiener@acus.gov
202-480-2104

June 30, 2016

The Honorable Patricia Campbell-Smith
United States Court of Federal Claims
717 Madison Place, NW

Washington, DC 20439

Dear Chief Judge Campbell-Smith:

[ am pleased to enclose Recommendation 2016-2, Aggregation of Similar Claims in
Agency Adjudication, 81 Fed. Reg. 40,260 (June 21, 2016), which the Assembly of the
Administrative Conference adopted on June 10, 2016, and the final report of our independent
consultants, Adam Zimmerman and Michael Sant’ Ambrogio, that informs it. Professors
Zimmerman and Sant’ Ambrogio revised the report to address your comments of May 19. I hope
you are satisfied with their efforts.

In response to your letter of June 6, I did want to give you my assurances that my
statement quoted there was based on my review of the relevant correspondence—in particular,
the emails Professors Zimmerman and Sant’ Ambrogio’s exchanged with the Office of Special
Masters after the May 2 emails referenced in your letter.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Reeve Bull, the
Conference’s Research Chief.

Thank you, again, for your engagement with the Conference’s work. We look forward to

working with the Court in the future.

Sincerely yours,
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atthew Lee Wiener
Executive Director

cc: Mr. Reeve Bull
Ms. Amber G. Williams

1120 20th Street, NW, Suite 706 South, Washington, DC 20036
Phone: 202.480.2080 TIFax: 202.386.7190



